MINUTES OF A MEETING OF RUSHWICK PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON

WEDNESDAY 10TH APRIL 2013 AT 7.30 PM IN RUSHWICK VILLAGE HALL

 PRESENT:  Mr A. Deakin (Chair), Mrs M Rowley, Mrs Bennett, Mrs Haywood, Mr Langbridge & Mr Parker     

IN ATTENDANCE:  District Councillors Mr P Swinburn & Mr R Bass and Mr P Grove (District Councillor 

From Tenbury) plus The Clerk.

1.        Apologies for absence:  Mrs Wigglesworth (Holiday) and Mr Bufton (Personal) – accepted.       

2.        Declaration of Interests

           1. Members were reminded to update their register of interests.

           2. Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary: None

           3. Other Disclosable Interests: None

3.       To consider written requests from Councillors for the Council to Grant a Dispensation (S33 of the 
          Localism Act 2011):  None requested.

4.        Minutes: To consider the adoption of The Parish Council Meeting of Wednesday 13th March 2013.

           Having been previously circulated, these were signed by the Chairman as a true and correct record.  
5.       Progress Reports: Matters arising from previous minutes and review of Action Plan.

          No matters arising. The Action Plan was reviewed and updated. 
6.       Parish Lengthsman Scheme:  The Chairman is to liaise with the Clerk concerning the appointment of Mr 

         Roger Smith.

7.       Reports from representatives:                    

              7.1   County Councillor’s report: No report available.                

7.2   District Councillor’s report: A report was circulated. Mr Swinburn advised that wheelie bins would 

  be delivered to households shortly and highlighted the Assistance Scheme for parishioners that 

  needed help with them. The Public Enquiry is currently underway concerning the Claphill Lane  

  Development.
7.3   Report from Village Hall Committee: Works to replace the cladding are progressing. The AGM

  is to be held on 24th April 2013 at 7.30pm.
7.4   Footpath Officer’s Report: No report available.
7.5   Report from Playscape: The ROSPA Play Area Safety Inspection Report 2013 had been carried out

  identifying low risks.

7.6   School Representative’s report:  Key Stage 1 Working Together event went ahead and was very    

  successful.

7.7  Police Report –  Crime incidents reported for March 2013 included
1 Vehicle Crime - a vehicle parked in a residential lane had its window broken by thieves, who then 

stole various possessions totalling £1300

                      3 RTCs (damage-only)
8.    Finance : All payments on the schedule were authorised for payment. 

9.     Planning: No planning to discuss and comment upon.   

        Approval has been granted for Rushwick Pre-School to continue using the building and outdoor area.  
A letter had been received from Rushwick Pre-School asking for help and financial assistance to help build a             permanent building. A discussion took place that it may be possible to help with Section 106 monies. This item will be placed on the June agenda to discuss further.    
10.   Councillor Vacancy: No applications have been submitted therefore the position is still available.   
11.   Guest Speaker: A volunteer from The Elgar Society will talk at the Annual Parish Meeting.
12.   Feedback from The Parish & Town Conference: This item was deferred until June 2013.
13.   Correspondence for Information: None

14.   Councillors’ reports and items for future agendas: Mr Parker expressed concerns with speeding vehicles

         in Grange Lane. An article is to be placed in the newsletter concerning speeding throughout the village. The 

        Chairman and Mr Parker are to tidy the flowerbeds located near the bus stop which will help when the grass 

        needs cutting. Mrs Bennett commented on the general appearance of the village with overgrown vegetation and 

        grass cutting problems. District Councillor Mr Swinburn suggested a formal application could be submitted to 

        District Council if The Parish Council would like to take over this role. It was felt it was better to wait until the  

        contractors had cut the grass before any further action is taken. Mrs Haywood expressed concerns with parking 

        causing an obstruction along the Ash path.  The Chairman reported the use of a small holding of land located 

        on the Bransford Road was not being used for storage and stabling of horses and requested if this could be 

        investigated further.
Meeting closed at 8.47pm

S Baxter (Clerk)  

10th April 2013
